CITY OF FORT PIERCE, FLORIDA
City Commission Meeting

Agenda Item #

' Commission Meeting November 21, 2011

To : The Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission
Through: David L. Recor, ICMA-CM, City Manager
From John R. Andrews, P.E., City Engineer
Re SR A1A Project Status Update
Date November 9, 2011
ISSUE(S): SR A1A Project Status Update
SUMMARY: Phase I — Bayshore to Gulfstream less Seaway/S. Ocean

Roundabout:

Potable water main installation along with the
electrical conversion from overhead to
underground have been completed along South
Ocean Drive.

Water main installation and the installation of the
underground electrical facilities along Seaway are
underway.

The storm drainage installation along South
Ocean is nearing completion.

South Ocean’s southbound travel lane remains
closed to traffic between Gulfstream and Seaway
due to the utility and roadway construction.
Street lights pole bases are currently being
installed along the west side of South Ocean,
between Avalon and Seaway, and irrigation
installation is expected in the next few weeks.
The construction of the Bayshore drainage outfall
will begin the week after Thanksgiving.
Substantial construction completion October
2012.

Phase ITIA - US 1 to South Causeway Bridge:

Phase

Construction complete.

IIB & Harbour Isle Roundabout - South

Causeway Bridge to Bayshore:

Construction complete.
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Phase III - Gulfstream to Blue Heron Boulevard:
e Construction complete.

Phase IV - Seaway/S. Ocean Roundabout (Includes
Seaway improvements east of the roundabout):

e The design consultant has submitted final design
plans for review and comment. Staff is currently
reviewing these plans and will forward comments
to the consultant.

e Construction commencement and completion
expected to correspond with Phase I construction
timeline.

FISCAL IMPACT: N/A
RECOMMENDATION: N/A

ALTERNATIVES: N/A

RESPONSIBLE STAFF: Engineering Department
COORDINATED WITH: FDOT

ATTACHMENTS: None
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